                                                                                                       Robert Boehm

Mauer, Germany           

                                                                                                            9. Feb. 04

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

The aim of writing this submission is to briefly point out the difficulties in re-establishing contact to Australia once having  settled in another country.  Particularly the large distance, family responsibilities and the lack of an organization  to help with reintegration  are hurdles to overcome.

 I left Australia after having finished  my Ph.D. Degree ( in Physics)  at the Adelaide University,  to take up a job in Germany where I started working  for an American firm in a research &   development  (R&D) department  .

Later I advanced to be head of that department.

 Once established in the new environment and with an appropriate  amount of "on the job" experience, I looked for ways of re-connecting back  to Australia. 

 With a young family to support  it was unreasonable  to just go back to Australia and hope employment and other issues would be solved somehow.  On the other hand, due to the large distance, family ties and without a supporting organization, I had more difficulty than expected to carry out an effective job finding activity .  As a consequence I  stayed in Germany.  

  About ten years ago, I changed my field of work to  education.

My  teaching activity involves  mainly the upper grade school-levels (9th   to  13th grade – as  the education system contains 13 years here) and also includes  some tertiary level teaching. 

 During this time I came into contact with a private school from  the Adelaide area  and heard that S.A.  has a shortage of  physics teachers.  I indicated my interest and  volunteered to   help out with a physics course during the (northern )  summer holidays.

The school was interested and invited me to come ,  however  official employment was not possible without  a South Australian teaching permit. 

Another private school,  also  looking for a physics teacher,  let me know that they could only seriously consider my offer if I obtain a S.A. teaching permit and get registered with the S.A.  education  department. 

To obtain such a permit  would mean  taking  a teaching course in S.A. over a  period of one  year !!  A completely impossible situation for me. 

Considering the shortage of physics teachers in S.A.,  the interest  of a school  and that I have more than ten years  of  teaching  experience,  the situation is difficult to understand.  

Once again it seems that  I will  remain in Europe.

In the end it is a loss for both sides!    I am sure Australia would benefit from the  impulses  that its overseas citizens could supply,  if this resource were used more effectively.  

Yours sincerely,

Robert Boehm  (PhD)  

